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Residents get extra two
weeks to pay property taxes

Benton Twp. to
collect taxes for
BH schools, LMC

By TONY WITTKOWSKI
HP Staff Writer

BENTON TOWNSHIP
— For a number of years,
the Benton Township
Board of Trustees has ap-
proved a deadline exten-
sion for residents to pay
their taxes.

This year will be no dif-
ferent.

Trustees approved a reso-
lution during Tuesday’s
meeting to extend the dead-
line from Feb. 16 to Feb. 29
for payment of 2015 winter
property taxes and deferred
summer taxes.
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The two-week extension
keeps residents from being
penalized if they are un-
able to pay their taxes af-
ter the original deadline.

Trustees further ap-
proved all agreements
with Benton Harbor Area
Schools, Berrien RESA
and Lake Michigan Col-
lege to remain the tax col-
lecting entity for their
2016 summer school taxes.

“The local schools are
able to collect their own
taxes, but over the years
they’ve contracted with
the township, in order for
us to collect their taxes
and ours at the same
time,” Treasurer Debbie
Boothby said. “It’s just a
good partnership that we
have. It’s easier for the
schools and it’s easier for

the public because they
have one place to come in
and pay.”

Boothby said the town-
ship will collect 31 cents
per parcel from each orga-
nization to help cover the
costs of collecting and
processing the taxes.

The schools in Benton
Township’s  jurisdiction
have been doing this for
the last 15-20 years, Clerk
Carolyn Phillips said.

“All they have to do is
send the township a for-
mal letter requesting us to
collect on their behalf,”
Boothby said of the agree-
ment process. “The clerk
draws up the resolution
and once it is approved, it is
good for another year.”

Contact: twittkowski@TheHP.com,
932-0358, Twitter: @TonyWittkowski
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